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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING

Taverna Ena kai Ena Misiria, Tuesday 8 December 2015 @ 19.30
Present:

Peter Winterink

(PW)

President

Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President


Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer


Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary
Willy Van Belleghem
(WVB)

Membership Secretary and Board Member
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. All members were present. WVB tended his apologies for the January meeting, he is returning to Belgium for Christmas and New Year.

2. Minutes of our last meeting held 3 November had been circulated in advance and published on line were unanimously approved.

3. Any matters arising will be covered elsewhere in the agenda tonight.

4. PW – no report.

5. ID – no report.

6. RK distributed the latest financial report to all Board members a few days ago. These were unanimously approved for auditing purposes. Some discussion took place concerning presentation of the CIC annual financial report to members at the next AGA. Copies are available to paid up members on request by e-mail.

7. WVB handed over to RK €220 membership income. Current paid up membership stands at 120. SW will collect any subscriptions paid in January.

8. ID is keeping the web-page up to date with details of future and past events. Also providing links to external services e.g. car taxing and IKA renewals soon. RK enquired if it is possible to have a comments/suggestions box on the site. SW says there are several applications every month to join the Facebook page but actual membership is being restricted to CIC members and a few others known to us. This does not prevent non-members seeing what is published, simply from adding items to the page.
9. Events:

a. November:

i. Coach trip – RK said there were not enough participants to run. Discussion took place concerning the time of year, members away for winter, dark nights etc. 

ii. Joint lunch – Held at Il Camino in Panormo, very popular and an excellent occasion.

iii. Games/social afternoon – moved to Wednesday to avoid a clash with the dance group and although a couple of apologies were received not enough interest to run again.

b. December:

i. Games/social afternoon – although not being run there is information on the web-site. WVB will go to Klimataria in case anyone arrives.

ii. Joint lunch – this coming Sunday at Ena kai Ena. At the time of writing numbers may be too low for the owner to open up the kitchen. SW has mailed members again and reminded at yesterday’s coffee morning.

iii. Rethymon International Christmas Party 29.12.2015 – PW invited to a meeting next week,(will not attend as it is in Greek) but will find out if maybe our dance group might be able to demonstrate their skills. ID to enquire at next lessons on Thursday.

iv. Santa Run Xania – Maybe PW/SW go and observe.
c. Future:

i. A.G.A. – still aiming for 01.02 2016 and combine with Rethymon coffee morning. SW to circulate draft agenda. 

ii. Joint lunch/walk – RK to look at 10.01.2016 for a walk to Ag Irene, those who wish just to visit the sisters can join up there and combine with joint lunch to follow.

iii. Coach trips – RK to look at shorter trips for winter months with a lower break even threshold.

10. A.O.B.

a. SW – Marie Little had done the story telling following yesterday’s coffee morning and raised €82 for charity which she will distribute on our behalf. She is traveling to the UK so this will be done on her return in March.
11. Next meeting to be Monday 4 January commencing 19.30 at the same venue.
12. PW thanked all members for attending and their input to some lively discussion then declared the meeting closed at 20.15.
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